Mr. Phil G. Abell 610 West 67th Street Kansas City 5, Missouri

Dear Phil:

I would be delighted to have your son, Fred, in K.U. next September. The proper procedure is to write the registrar, Dr. Lawrence Woodruff, telling him of this fact; and then have the Southwest High School send his transcript to Dr. Woodruff, who will carry through with all the necessary details. I feel perfectly safe in saying that the university will not restrict students out of the state, but I would follow through on this.

You tell Fred that I will be delighted to have him and to continue his coaching under Frank Wheat and Kenny Yunger. There are both fine gentlemand and both were excellent basketball players, so he will learn a lot from them.

I am sorry that on Founder's Day, February 15, we are playing the University of Nebraska here. Please remember me to all the brothers and express my regret and disappointment in not being able to make it. Tell Bones Williams "hello" for me.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:MF